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SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 

(SHAC) 

CLARENDON CONSOLIDATED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Minutes of the Meeting 

April 24, 2024, 3:40 p.m. 

 School Library  
   

The School Health Advisory Council of Clarendon Consolidated Independent 

School District met at 3:40 p.m., Wednesday, April 24, 2024, at the school library.  

Tanya Burton presided.  The Committee members listed below participated: 

 

Ms. Jenau Ashbrook   Ms. Tina Lacey 

Ms. Kasey Bell   Ms. Buffie Smith 

Ms. Christi Benson   Ms. Rachel Wade 

Ms. Cynthia Bessent  Ms. Leslie White 

Ms. Tanya Burton   Ms. Elizabeth Zongker 

Ms. Jill Frausto 

   

 

Student members attending included: 

  

 Madi Benson    Darren Sternadel 

Ainslie Lewis   Kase Zongker 

Clarah Lewis    Kinze Zongker 

Jensyn Lewis 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER & AGENDA  

 

President Tanya Burton called the meeting to order.  All were welcomed to the 

meeting.    

 

2.  OLD BUSINESS 

 

2.1 SMILES IN SCHOOLS DENTAL PROGRAM 
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President Tanya Burton updated committee members that missed the last 

meeting about this program.  Delays were reported due to changes in 

staff.  Everything has been worked out within their office and an 

agreement has been made that it will be implemented in the next school 

year.  It was agreed that this program will benefit many students. 

 

 

           2.2 ALWAYS CHANGING AND GROWING – PUBERTY CLASS 

FOR 5TH GRADE  

 

 Links for both the male and female version of the puberty videos were 

sent to all committee members.  Everyone was in agreement that it was 

appropriate.  A letter will be sent to all parents, prior to the viewing, that 

explains the process.  President Burton stressed that she is fully 

committed to covering all bases.  She wants full disclosure to all parents 

that these videos were viewed and approved as appropriate by our 

principal and by the members of the SHAC.   

 

 She will be meeting with the 5th grade teaches to set a date.  She will 

then send permission forms to all the parents.    

 

 

3. ADJOURN – President Tanya Burton 

 

The meeting was adjourned by President Tanya Burton at 3:50 p.m. 
 


